NAPA COUNTY OFFICE OF SHERIFF- CORONER

1535 AIRPORT BLVD. « NAPA, CALIFORNIA 94558

AREA CODE 707/253-4501

DOUGLAS E. KOFORD
Sheriff - Coroner

JUL 1612008
' , July 2. 2008
Clerk gt the jiapa Supertor Court
By: (X ;é e

william E. Trautman. Foreperson Deputy
Napa County Grand Jury
p.0. Box 5397
Napa, CA 94581-0397 -

Dear Mr. Trautman:

The following is the response requested from the Sheriff to the recommendations made
by the Grand Jury in their most recent report concerning the Napa County Department of
Corrections.

Recommendation 1: The Criminal Justice Committee address and identify in the
Adult Correctional System Master Plan the proper official or agency to provide the
leadership necessary (o carry out the plan’s recommendations.

Although a member of the committee, the Sherift does not have the authority to
implement this. I concur with the response submitted by the Criminal Justice Commiitee.
Please refer to that document. However, | continue to believe that the operations of the
cotrections department would best be managed by the Sheriff’s Department and the
rehabilitative aspects overseen by the Probation Department in a collaborative effort.

Recommendation 2: The Criminal Justice Committee develop a proposed job
description for the Director of the Department of Corrections that acknowledges the

broad responsibility such a person will have for the jail and for community-based
corrections efforts in cooperation with other agencies.

Again I concur wit}? the response submitted by the Criminal Justice Committee and [ do
not have the authority to implement this recommendation. Please refer to that document.
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Recommendation 3. The selection of a new Director of t-he ])epartmet(llt. ol e job
Corrections be deferred until such time as the decision 18 made re'gﬁfr. .mg ]. ‘
description for this position, taking into account the new responsibilities describe
in the Adult Correctional System Master Plan.

[ strongly believe that deferring the new directors’ selection would be detrimental to the
operation of the jail; however it is not within my authority to make that selection or
dictate its process. 1 concur with the response of the Criminal Justice Committee.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely:
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Douglas E. Kotord
Sherrift-Coroner



